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Mr David Pedlow 
Planning Services 
Redcar and Cleveland Borough Council 
Redcar and Cleveland House 
Kirkleatham Street 
Redcar 
Yorkshire 
TS10 1RT 

Date: 13 April 2021 
Our ref: 60686/01/AGR/HO/19615709v1 
Your ref:  

Dear David 

Metals Recovery Area - Application for Minor Material Amendment to 
Permission Ref: R/2021/0057/VC 

We are pleased to submit, on behalf of our client, South Tees Development Corporation (hereafter referred to 
as ‘Teesworks’), an application under Section 73 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended) 
relating to the amended planning permission granted for the storage and use of soils across areas of land 
within the control of Teesworks (ref: R/2021/0057/VC). The permission, which was to vary a condition on 
the original permission (ref: R/2019/0427/FFM), was granted on 29th March 2021, and was for the 
following: 

“Variation of condition 2 of planning permission R/2019/0427/FFM (Demolition of structures and 
engineering operations associated with ground preparation and temporary storage of soils and its final 
use in the remediation and preparation of land for regeneration and development) to allow for additional 
storage mounds” 

This permission enabled Teesworks to store soils in additional mounds on the former South Bank area 
alongside in the mounds permitted via the original permission. Together, the two permissions provide 
Teesworks with the opportunity to receive and store significant quantities of residual clean soil (Redcar 
mudstone) arising from the excavation of the tunnels forming the conduit from the Anglo American 
Transport System associated with its polyhalite mining operations. The material is to be used in the 
remediation and preparation of land for redevelopment within the Teesworks area. 

Proposed Amendments 

Following the approval of the aforementioned permissions, the ground in the area known as the Metals 
Recovery Area has been levelled and an area for a mound with a larger footprint, than that already approved 
(referred to as stock pile 2 on the original plans), has been identified by Teesworks (shown on the plan ref. 
STDC-SIZ-MR-PLA-0003). This larger mound will enable Teesworks to store more material in this location, 
enabling a more flexible approach to the storage of material in the Teesworks area generally. Teesworks 
therefore request that the details of this larger storage mound is formally approved through the planning 
system. 

The larger mound location remains in the red line boundary of the original approved site location plan. 
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